WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING HELD Thursday, September 21, 2023 7:30pm

Meeting was called to order by Mr. Dave Yoder. All members were present. Also present were Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue, Zoning Inspector, Tim Boggs, and Chief Dave Compton. Additionally, resident Bob Andrews who resides at 3310 Mid-Bellville. Mr. Robert Entenmann made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to pay the bills, approve Purchase Orders, & approve reallocations as presented. Mr. Jack Butler seconded the motion and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes.

Mr. Tim Boggs reported that he had 3 resolutions. The first Resolution #12-23 – Finding that Benjamin BJore Property located at 627 W. Hanley Road Constitures a Nuisance. Mr. Jack Butler moved for the adoption of the forgoing resolution, Mr. Bob Entenmann seconded it, and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. The next Resolution #13-23 – Finding that the Angela & Jason Miller property located at 2803 Hillcrest Drive Constitures a Nuisance. Mr. Dave Yoder moved for the adoption of the forgoing resolution, Mr. Jack Butler seconded it, and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. The third Resolution #14-23 – Finding Kameryn Goodrow & Michael Robertson located at 107 Yoha Road Constitures a nuisance. Mr. Bob Entenmann moved for the adoption of the forgoing resolution, Mr. Dave Yoder seconded it, and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. Mr. Boggs also reported that resident Wes New at 2703 Hanley Road wants to rezone again from Agriculture to B-2 to put in Store and Lockits. A permit was purchased for an agricultural Pole Barn at 1166 Scott Road and for a small building at 1795 Mansfield-Washington Road. Mr. Butler asked Mr. Boggs about the chickens that were discussed at the last meeting and after investigation, it was found that there is nothing that can be done because they are on 5 acres. Mr. Entenmann reported that there will not be County Zoning so the meeting will need to be scheduled with several of the Townships to come together and structure similar fees. Mr. Entenmann discussed the information on other townships' fees that he has collected.

Chief Compton reported the possibility of a new software for emergency report from ESO.It will be more comprehensive and exspensive, however, the township will be reimbursed from Ohio Health. It will require signing a 3 year commitment. Mr. Entenmann moved to allow Chief Compton to sign the contract, Mr. Yoder seconded the motion and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. Chief Compton would also like to purchase a service from Blue that will track accurately for Medicare reimbursement which is a 3 year contract. Our collection period is 1/23-12/23 and has to be done by May 31, 2024. Mr. Entenmann made a motion to accept the new billing service, Mr. Yoder seconded the motion and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. Mr. Entnemann asked Chief Compton about a non-resident that was transported to the hospital and how they should expect to be billed. The Chief explained that it is covered by insurance and any unpaid balance will be billed to the individual, however, they do not need to pay.

Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue reported that after further investigating the investment of funds that she is also researching Star Ohio as an option. Mrs. Depue then distributed the cash summary by fund report.

Mr. Jack Butler brought samples of the mortar for the new stone at the Fire Station in order to gather opinions and make a decision. Jamison Well Drilling will be running a waterline between the Fire Station and well. In regards to 3677 Mid-Bellville Rd., the county engineer recommends an 18" culvert. Mr. Butler will contact the affected residents that are responsible. The project at Sid Hall's has been postponed and contractor is scheduled to be there Monday.

Mr. Entenmann has again fielded numerous calls in regard to the aggregate. The letter has gone to non-residents as well. Mr. Entenmann is working on the newsletter and he should get a proof by the beginning of the week, then it should be sent out by mid-week.

Mr. Yoder reported that he looked into the cable box that was hit and it needs to be turned in to insurance. He then met with Mr. Hower, our insurance agent and it is moving forward.

After no further business, Mr. Jack Butler made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Dave Yoder seconded the motion and the motion carried with the meeting ending at 9:33 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
ANNETTE DEPUE, FISCAL OFFICER
DAVID YODER, CHAIR
BOB ENTENMANN, V-CHAIR
JACK BUTLER, TRUSTEE